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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Wednesday 15 February 2017 

	Where
	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ

	Attended
	Jane de Boltz 

David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)


	Steve Grimwood 
Mike Kingshott

Paul Rippon (Chair)


	Les Roper

Mark Salter

Marcus Sharpe
Will Taylor


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Anne Betts, Paul Bird, Chris Jillings, Matt Kerr, Jo Ringrose and Jackie Smith sent apologies.


	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 18 January 2017 were accepted.

Action Points
· PR has confirmed to Adam Kerr that the December 2016 minutes are sufficient instructions for him to close the Saturday account. 
· PR confirmed that Peter Ingram is working on the coaching arrangements.

· MKi is collecting the membership cards from MKr on Friday and will get on with the dispatch.

· PR has established that the Road Race entries are all open for a whole month prior to the closing date and that has been clearly published.

· The picture of a member without a helmet is acceptable on the specific page but not on the generic pages as it will be out of context and MSa will ensure this is amended.

· JDB has sent the invoice to CJ for the bursary to be awarded and MSh is aware or the arrangements for the Annual Dinner. 

All other action points were completed or updates included in items below.


	MSa

	3
	Secretary Reports
Road Race and Track 

So far there were 13 riders in the women’s race and 49 for the men’s race and this should continue to rise until the closing date. PR is still having difficulty getting accredited marshals; has 13.5 duties covered out of the required 15, and as always there may be some last minute drop outs but it should be less of a problem. MSa reminded that Clive Tricker was left alone on one point where there should have been two. The lack of communication back from marshals puts the event at risk as they must all be accredited. They are being paid double as there are two events. The rest of the planning is in hand. Still need some more volunteers to cover catering, signing on and management/hosting the marshals. Date is 19 March.
The Grass Track event cannot be changes from the Saturday and now Chantry have said they cannot host the event and so a new venue needs to be found; PR will get on to this.

Reliability Ride information is all foremost on the website. Some forms under Cycling Touring Club, need two to run sign on and two to run catering as PR will be on the tandem.

Time Trial 
JDB updated the meeting. Website has been updated by MSa. All dates are published. Some results are published, including links to the ICA web pages. The rule change about signing off at the end of any open TT at the HQ has also been publicised. We do not run our own 10 or 25, so the Club will allow some led by other clubs to be accepted towards our Club trophies again; the nominated rides will be publicised. 

Mountain Bike 
Dates have all been published.
Cyclo X 
SG reported CycloX all closed now. Accounts will be finalised, no cost to the Club, and sent to CJ and PR.

Social Rides 
LR reported one cancelled ride due to weather and then circular rides ending at Cult Café have been working well in this cold weather. Will re-establish rides out to other venues when the weather is milder. Good numbers being maintained. 


	ALL
PR
ALL
MSa

	4
	Coaching
Peter Ingram is doing ad hoc dates and so is Mr Crow. Well publicised.

	

	5
	Membership 

MKi reported up to 138 members as at today. Membership cards being dispatched next week after delivery by MKR. 


	

	6
	Club Clothing
No update from MKr.

	

	7
	Finance
PR reported money is starting to arrive for the Road Race. MKi has some cash to hand to CJ, too.

	

	8
	Secretary
WB reported that Mon 6 Mar needs to be reviewed for that Club night. Discussed changing the venue or date. Agreed that if the Dove can accommodate, change the venue. If not, then change the date. WT to check with The Dove and let DB know. NB: members were emailed that the presentation was changed to April Club Social night and the March one was just for networking at either Greshams or The Dove bars.

Prudential Ride places available, being offered by charities emailing in, which will be issued to members and put on Facebook. With regards to the Club having places, PR will email AK about application process to see if we can get any and if we do, there will be a sweep.

	WB/DB

PR

	9
	Welfare
DB reported that the main complaint is where the membership cards, mugs and stickers are, so this is all in hand by MKi. The mugs and stickers can continue to be handed out at social nights. Members will be reminded that cards should be carried when out on IBC rides.

	

	10
	Media
MSa confirmed the site is all up to date and asked for any other updates or requests. JDB asked that the TT address should direct to JDB. 


	MSa

	11
	Social Events & Trophies

MSH reported 79 tickets sold for the Annual Dinner, need 80 to break even. Trophies all back and looking shiny and new. All plans in order. Need assistance for set up on the day. One award for most points gained over three disciplines discussed. Same format as last year, with all secretaries making their own reports and giving out their own appropriate trophies. 

Phil Hetzel or Angus Jardine will know what David James’ achievements would have been, otherwise the information is lost in depth of the Club records.

MSH felt that due to so many trophies getting damaged and wondered about having a central place to display them all. There are plenty of records and photographs and medals. The Ipswich Transport Museum has already indicated interest in taking this on. This initiative links in with a cycling event they are planning in May 2017 and with our own Club’s 125th anniversary. Might need to have them valued and covered in some insurance policy held by the Club or the museum. MSH to get them valued. Some we would not bother to replace. Insurance is about legacy, value or replacement, so if none of those apply, then there is no need to insure that trophy. MSH going to visit the museum to check out the planned display cabinets and its position in the museum.
PR has got a set of Dawes panniers and a set of racks to go in the raffle prizes, as donated by someone who contacted the Club. The seating plan is organised. 
JDB asked about planning for next year and doing a buffet here at Greshams and MSH was already thinking about is. MSH to check about last weekend February 2018 with Greshams. 
Also discussed the Club BBQ being on the same date as the Crafted Classic or at The Cult Café or The Dove, tied with a Club ride. Could be that just more notice will be enough to get the support needed for this event. MSH will get onto it straight after the annual dinner. 


	MSh

MSh
MSh
MSh

	12
	Any Other Business
MKi British Cycling made him secretary for a while but now again the notifications of new memberships paid are going to WB again, who has to forward them on. It might be that we need to hold back affiliation payments until after the AGM to resolve this problem.
LR felt that members of social rides must have a working rear light. Not legally required for social daytime rides but it is for time trials. Other Clubs demand a rear mudguard during the winter months with clear dates. We can make our own Club Rules. “Advisable in inclement conditions.” LR and MSa to liaise over this. 
DB reported an off this last week after someone hit a pot hole on a bend. Paramedic in a following car was fortunately there to assist. A bus nearly took off a cyclist after cutting in too quickly the previous week too.

Meeting ended at 8:45. Next one is 15 March 2017. 

The 2016-17 meetings are at 7.30pm on the third Wednesday monthly in The Ven Yew room at Greshams on:
21 Dec, 18 Jan, 15 Feb, 15 Mar, 19 Apr, 17 May, 21 Jun, 19 Jul, 20 Sep, 18 Oct. [No Aug]

The AGM is on Mon 6 Nov 2017.


	WB/AGM

LR/MSa


3

